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1. Call to order/Attendance/Minutes 

The meeting was called to order at 8:30am by acting chairman Stacy Bond.  The attendance list is included as Attachment 1.  The minutes of the 08/04/04 conference call were accepted unanimously without changes. 

2. Agenda

The agenda was sent out prior to the meeting by Tom Franklin and is included as Attachment 2.

3. Presentation

Abdul Cassim gave a brief presentation on the status of C13 testing and is included as Attachment 3.

Jim Wells asked for clarification on the definition of bore polishing and the location of concern.  Abdul Cassim replied that since not much pore polishing has been seen it may be removed from the criteria.

Abdul Cassim stated the any other labs interested in running will run the low ref oil first.  He continued by stating that three different oils are currently being evaluated.  The cleanest will be chosen for use as the high ref oil.

Bob Campbell asked about the need for a pseudo CCV system.  Abdul Cassim replied that turbo fouling is an issue with the fully plumbed system which would require a matrix to sort out and there is no time to investigate.

4. Pseudo CCV presentation/Industry Matrix

Chris Mazuca gave a presentation of the pseudo CCV system and hardware.  This presentation has been included as Attachment 4.  Please note: The presentation included as Attachment 4 in these minutes has been updated to reflect changes to the procedure made shortly after the meeting.

Jeff Clarke will take the lead in putting together a lab visit check list similar to that of PC-9.  In general, previous multi test types have utilized 7 people and 4 or 5 labs.  

Phil Scinto pointed out that the MOA draft states that each lab should run two operationally valid tests to be considered matrix ready.  The draft also states that the DI package from each matrix oil should have two tests.

5. Stand Calibration

Tom Franklin sent out the Mark III calibration proposal prior to the meeting which is included as Attachment 5.

Section 9.2 was removed since 9.2.1.2 nullified it.

Section 9.3.1 First stand cal period was changed to 12 months.

Section 9.3.1 Jeff Clarke suggested 1.400 be changed to 1.800, the additional decimal places being added for more flexibility.  Phil Scinto added that it may be possible that there will be no estimable standard deviations but a go/no go scenario depending on the chosen pass fail parameters.  Jeff Clarke responded that the issue may have to be revisited later as development progresses.

Bob Campbell moved that the calibration period be 12 tests or 18 months from the end of the last acceptable reference test.  The motion was seconded by Mike Griggs and passed with a vote of 5 in favor, 1 against, and 1 abstain.

6. Final Questions/Closing Comments

The issues with dyed fuel will need to be added to the agenda of the next conference call.

7. Next meeting/teleconference

The next conference call was tentatively set for Monday October 27th at 10am CST.  Tom Franklin will send a meeting announcement.

